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From the Pastorės Workshop 

Hard to believe it is already December. Today I looked at the top of my apple tree where one last apple hung 
by itself out on a limb. When I looked more carefully I realized there was a sparrow above reaching down to 
peck from the backside of the fruit. And I thought of Jesusė words, ęLook at the birds of the air; they neither 
sow nor reap nor gather into barns, and yet your heavenly Father feeds them. Are you not of more value than 
they?Ě  And I thought, ęThis is what Christmas is about. 
God comes to feed us beyond anything we could do; on a 
cold day when it seems there is nothing else for us.Ě 

And if we LOOK, especially in this season of Advent we 
will discover this everywhere. Inside and outside of 
ourselves God is going out on a limb to give us himself; 
to show us his faithfulness in our times of greatest need. 
And by doing this; by coming in person Jesus defines our 
need and then meets it. This is ęChristmas PresenceĚ     

Before the days, (daze) of the season overwhelm us with 
activities and expectations how will we ęprepare him 
roomĚ to be our Christmas Presence?  And how will this 
be reflected in our lives such that others realize the 
same need being met, not in over activity, but in standing 
in awe at what God did in coming to find and feed us 
with himself? 

I have some suggestions; ones I have probably shared 
with you in the past and have not taken to heart myself. 
But with this being my last Christmas as your pastor I want to reflect on them in hopes that we will all STOP to 
do some of this every day in this season; and if we are wise, continue in the new year. First, read the Christmas 
story every day. (Luke 2:1-21) Ponder it. The Greek word for ponder means to connect the dots. Let the pieces 
of the announcement of ęEmmanuelĚ capture your heart. Think about what they mean for each of us in light of 
the dark that tries to sink us. Then, SING! Sing the Christmas songs that tell the old, old story of Jesus and his 
love; that explain so clearly the wonder of what God did in giving us his Christmas Presence. Ponder the words 
of the carols. You can find the words on the internet. Youėll be surprised as you sing along how well you know 
them. Get a classic CD of carols and sing along with it. Slow down. Listen to Handelės ęMessiahĚ. Take in the 
wonder of how Christmas is the gift that tells us God has come and ęall is calm, all is brightĚ even when lots of 
things around us arenėt. And may this open our hearts and minds and eyes and ear to ęthe wonder of his loveĚ. 

May this Christmas be an extra special one for us all as we ponder what God has given us and is giving us in 
making us his own. 

Merry Christmas my dear friends, 

Bruce 



 

Do you lead a ministry group or help 
spend the churchės money?  In 
preparation for the Annual Report, 
church officers, group leaders, staff 
and other members of the 

congregation that serve at First Presbyterian Church will 
need to submit their year-end report.  In order to allow 
sufficient time to assemble the Annual Report, we ask that 
your submission be received by Thursday, December 27th or 
before if possible.  Please email your report to 
dawn@fpccarsoncity.org.  You may also deliver your 
information to the Church office via a flash drive.  

This is a reminder that if you have a contribution number 
between 1 and 100 you may pick up your new 2019 GRAY 
envelopes mid-December in the narthex.  Some notes: 

¶ If you have had envelopes but do not want them in 
2019, please notify office manager at the church office 
as soon as possible.  Your giving number will then 
change. 

¶ If you did not have envelopes in 2018 but want them 
for 2019 please notify  the office manager as soon as 
possible. 

PLEASE DISCARD YOUR 2018 BLUE ENVELOPES. 

We are so grateful for your generous hearts in 
giving to the mission of First Presbyterian 
Church in 2018.  It has been a year of many 
blessings. 

We would like to remind you that if you are 
giving in December and would like your 
donation to be credited to calendar year 2018, 
your gift must be in the church offering by the 
morning of Sunday, December 30 2018, or 
postmarked by December 31, 2018. 

Thank you again for your gifts to this church! 

PLEASE JOIN PRINCESS SUGAR COOKIE and Coffee Candi 
for a cookie exchange on Saturday, December 1st, noon to 
2:00 p.m.  Bring 5 dozen cookies to share and a container to 
place your goodies in.  RSVP to Wanda Brown at (775) 507-
6208. 



 THE KINGėS KIDS 
ğJesus said, ĖLet the little children come to meğfor it is to such as these that the kingdom of God belongs.Ě Luke 18:16 

THANK YOU for your support of the KINGėS KIDS MISSION PROJECT: 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD (Samaritanės Purse) 

 
Shopping for Operation Christmas Child 

 

We filled close to 100 shoeboxes with Christmas joy!  They were delivered and will be sent to kids 
around the world, sharing the GOOD NEWS of the SAVIOR! 

This is a make-it -take-it workshop for kids to make Christmas decorations and crafts; decorate 
cookies, and celebrate Jesusė birth.  YOU are welcome to join your kids and grandkids!  Bring 
friends and kids in your neighborhood!�����2�X�U���D�I�W�H�U�Q�R�R�Q���Z�L�O�O���H�Q�G���Z�L�W�K���D���S�L�]�]�D���V�Q�D�F�N�� 
 

Kingės Kids will be lighting the Advent Candles this Advent!  
Come join them in Worship of the Babe who became our Savior! 

 

ğExperiencing GODğ Experiencing the BIBLEğ Experiencing COMMUNITYğ 

In December, weėll be experiencing Advent lessons Ĕ looking forward to the coming of the 
Christ-child. 

                             Memory Verses: 

ęTo you is born this day, in the city of David, a Savior, who is Christ the Lord.Ě Luke 2:11 

ęBe alert.  Stand firm in your faith.  Be courageous. Be strong.  Let everything you do, be done in love.Ě  
1 Corinthians 16:13-14 

ęTrust in the Lord with ALL your heart, and do not lean on your own understanding.  In ALL your ways 
acknowledge Him, and HE WILL direct your paths.Ě Proverbs 3:5,6 


